# NORTH CENTRAL COMMUNITY SERVICES PROGRAM BOARD EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

# August 9, 2016 12:00 PM North Central Health Care – Granite Room

Present: Jeff Zriny, Bob Weaver, Jean Burgener, Robin Stowe

Also Present: Michael Loy, Chief Deputy John Schunke

Chairman Zriny called the meeting to order at 12:16 pm.

## Action: Approve 07/13/2016 Executive Committee meeting minutes

• **Motion** to approve the 07/13/2016 Executive Committee meeting minutes made by Jean Burgener, seconded by Bob Weaver, motion passed 3-0.

# Update on Transfer of Maintenance to Marathon County

Item was taken out of order while Robin and John remained in route to the meeting.

NCHC agrees to the transfer in principle and would like to establish a smooth transition once it
has been approved. We are supporting the transfer target date of Maintenance on January 1<sup>st</sup>
and are waiting on a facility use agreement and service level agreement the county is in process
of drafting. Have answered questions and participated in requested meetings up until this
point. The Committee suggested correspondence be made in writing and to have the 51.42
Board approve the transfer and agreements once the plan is developed.

Robin Stowe and Chief Deputy John Schunke entered the meeting at 12:30 pm.

## Emergency Services in Langlade County with Chief Deputy John Schunke

- John provided perspective on Emergency Services and how we are working on deficiencies. He sat on crisis process improvement team. Sees some improvements and shortfalls.
- Transportation issues are paramount.
- Mobile Crisis: Jim Balzer does a fantastic job. Shortfalls on mobile crisis after hours. Waiting on crisis for 4-5 hours. Consistency of clinical decisions.
- Health care and law enforcement needs to collaborate to bring these issues to resolution, we need to work together.
- Medical clearance issues are still a concern.
- Brought up a do not acknowledge situation from two weeks ago.
- Issues with commitments. Take someone over for standing commitments and they end up back on the street.
- Child death review team may be a good model for crisis process improvement initiatives.
- J. Zriny thanked Chief Deputy John Schunke on his willingness to come to the meeting to discuss his concerns and be a partner in solving these concerns.

## Status of Marathon County Board's Decision on the Future of NCHC

• The committee discussed the meaning and strategy of response to the recommendation from Marathon County's Health and Human Services Committee as approved:

Marathon County shall terminate the existing tri-county agreement with the intention that Marathon County seek to contract for behavioral health and AODA services with service providers through its standard procurement process. For the first three years following the effective date of the termination (calendar years 2018, 2019, 2020), North Central Health Care would be the provider of these services unless equal levels of services can be contracted for a lower cost. In the event equal levels of care and equal levels of service quality can be obtained at a lower cost from a provider other than North Central Health, Marathon County is free to contract with said providers.

Discussion focused on what the recommendation implied and how it would play out, we do not support this recommendation and must education Marathon County Board on why. Jeff and Michael were going to work on a communication piece based on the discussion.

### **CEO Report**

- Gave update on Collaborative Care Agreement, Lincoln and Langlade are OK with implementation as is. Direction was given by the Executive Committee to create the structure underneath the NCCSP Board and not wait for Marathon County.
- The NCCSP Board meeting will be moved up a week.
- Update provided on Psychiatry recruitments.
- Strategic Cost Reduction initiative is well under way and the groups have made large strides in developing their reduction recommendations.
- DHS letter has caused some negative strain with partners in Marathon County as this has been reported in the press. The Marathon County Public Safety meeting is scheduled to discuss those concerns soon.
- We are holding on further work in Priority Based Budgeting with everything going on externally and internally to reduce costs and prepare the 2017 budget. Will resume if Marathon County Board continues their partnership in the tri-county agreement. Committee concurred with this direction at this time.

### Agenda for 8/18/16 Board meeting

• Prepare for the Public Hearing and discuss the current recommendation.

### Future agenda items for committee consideration

No items were requested.

Motion by R. Stowe to adjourn at 1:38 p.m., seconded by J. Burgener, motion carried 4-0.